
 

  
 Direction générale des entreprises  

 

 

NOTICE TO IFTA JURISDICTIONS 

 

January 17, 2025  

 

Subject: IFTA commissioner change 

 
Please be advised that Antoinette Tannous retired on December 20, 2024. She has therefore stepped 
down as IFTA Commissioner for the jurisdiction of Quebec, a position she held since February 2009. 
I would like to thank Ms. Tannous for her commitment to the ITFA community throughout her career. 
 
I was appointed as the new IFTA Commissioner for the jurisdiction of Quebec on January 7, 2025. I 
am therefore available for discussions with the IFTA community. 
 
 
 
Best regards, 
 
 

 
Sébastien Boucher 
IFTA Commissioner 
Direction générale des entreprises, Revenu Québec 
418-652-5658 #6525017 
sebastien.boucher@revenuquebec.ca 
 


